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Metropolitan King County Council

Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee

STAFF REPORT
	Agenda Item:
	2
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2007-B0047
	Date:
	February 27, 2007

	Attending:
	Lisa Parsons, Executive Director, Green River Gorge Mountains to Valley Greenway


SUBJECT:  Green River Gorge Mountains to Valley Greenway open space acquisition project

SUMMARY:  The Middle Green River Coalition is an organization of individuals, community groups, recreationists, regional organizations, private land owners, and others interested in protecting the Middle Green River and its tributaries.  The Coalition is also involved in outdoor recreation, and supports outings involving mountain biking, hiking, horseback riding, kayaking, fishing, river rafting, and environmental education, according to the Coalition website. 

The Green River Gorge Mountains to Valley Greenway is an undertaking of the MGRC, intended to preserve an open space corridor including the Green River Gorge and surrounding uplands.  The Greenway is intended to connect the foothills of the upper Green River Gorge to Flaming Geyser State Park, providing a wildlife corridor from the foothills to the lowlands.  A multi-use trail is planned along the route of the corridor, providing access for hiking, mountain biking, and horseback riding, as well as fishing access opportunities.  

Much of the current ownership is in the hands of State Parks, and additional acquisition is sought through the State Parks acquisition process.  The MGRC also seeks funding through the county’s Conservation Futures program, and the state Interagency Committee for Outdoor Recreation.  

The MGRC identifies a number of cold water springs that feed into the Green River that will be protected in their natural state through the completion of this Greenway project.  Those springs are described as contributing an important source of cold, clear water for the benefit of salmonid and other species resident in the waterway.  

The MGRC has received support for its efforts from a number of local governments, including Auburn, Kent, Covington, Maple Valley, Black Diamond, Enumclaw, as well as from organizations such as Friends of Cedar Creek Park, Trout Unlimited, and Friends of Green River Springs.  The organization also claims support from state agencies such as State Parks, the Department of Natural Resources, and the Department of Fish and Wildlife.  

MGRC is seeking a statement of support from the County Council.  Lisa Parsons, Executive Director of MGRC, will present a summary of the organizations goals and efforts to the Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee.  

At the committee’s direction, staff will draft a motion expressing the committee’s wishes for consideration at the next committee meeting.  

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Green River Mountains to Valley Greenway map of holdings and proposed acquisitions

2. Draft Profile, Icy Creek

3. Green River Mountains to Valley Greenway program summary
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